Violation/Fine cancellation on 6-23-16- Sol Vita Subd
Stormwater Quality issued a fine to Nazish, LLC for a partially installed silt fence and for not having a sediment BMP on the staging/access lot.
Shakeel Rizvi came into the office to refute the fine.  At the meeting were Curtis Cherne, Stormwater Quality, Shahab Biazar City Engineer and Shakeel Rizvi.
Mr. Rizvi stated that his silt fence was down because he is building a garden wall.  He also said that since he calls me regularly to let me know the progress at his site that he should not be fined.
He also said that when notified he has fixed issues.  I agreed.
The wall was not actively being worked and he was informed that he has to have BMPs installed unless he is actively working in the area and then he still may need a BMP.
The City Engineer sided with Mr. Rizvi and cancelled the fine, but said that the observed violations need to be mitigated.
I had previously presented this violation to the City Engineer before issuing the violation letter and fine and agreed to proceed.  Later that same day the City Engineer cancelled the fine.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]The City Engineer did restate his position on all fines are to be $500/day.  I had requested the fine be $200, similar to the fine for improper silt fence installation at Sevano Place Subd. 
Curtis Cherne 6-27-16
